WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

BOARD MEETING 6/19/08

A joint meeting of the WVPO & WVAC Boards was held 6/9/08 at Beverly Mason’s home.

Present were: Beverly Mason, Peter Lambert, Don Meader, Nancy Drach, Doug MacIver, Bill Clegg and Barbara Clifford.

Aviation Portion

Election of new Officers took place. The following were elected: Beverly Mason, President; Gary Cole, Vice-president; Barbara Clifford, Treasurer; Peter Lambert, Secretary.

The minutes of the 5/1/08 meeting were approved as written. It was noted that in the discussion of the Jeppesen Data Base proposal that Kelly Jeffries made at the 3/20/08 meeting, the Secretary failed to report that the inclusion of WV in the Jeppeson database was to be at no cost to the Corporation. The WV Pilots Alliance will pay any associated fees.

Treasurers Report: Barbara reported there are 6 overdue accounts; one of which may have to go to small claims. At the new billing cycle it will be one-year old. Barbara will include a note in their 2008-09 invoice explaining our collections procedures. We will then discuss it further at the July meeting. She confirmed that the donation to the Nature Conservancy has been made.

Public input: none

Community Directory: Don will ask Elaine Kondrat for help in assembling the Directory. She has graphics experience.

Runway Committee: Gary was not present: no report.

VASI System: Beverly read an email from LD Jeffries re:progress on VASI pricing. The equipment will cost $2,730 including shipping. Before buying the system, we will have a professional electrician examine the existing electrical equipment to make sure that it is adequate. Don would like to see a plan to determine where the system will be placed and see how much useable runway that leaves. Beverly will respond to LD’s email asking for a diagram showing the location of the lights and ask for prices for the related electrical work.

Proxy issue: Beverly will research our past legal opinions and report back at a later meeting.

Public input: none

The Aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:09 pm.

Property Owners Corp.

Election of new Officers took place. The following were elected: Beverly Mason, President;

Doug MacIver, Vice-president; Barbara Clifford, Treasurer; Peter Lambert, Secretary.

The minutes of the 5/1/08 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurers Report: Barbara reported that it was the same situation with the same people as reported in the Aviation portion of the meeting.

Public input: none

Community Directory: same as was reported in the Aviation meeting.

Road committee: nothing to report at this time.

Proxy issue: Beverly will research our past legal opinions and report back at a later meeting.

Public input: none

Other business: There are “For Sale” signs on lots in WV II. This is prohibited by the R&C’s. Beverly will draft a letter to be sent to the homeowners. A motion passed to authorize Beverly to send the letters.

Next meeting will be held July 17; 6:30pm at Beverly’s home.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.

